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Edition Number 4; December 2021

Word from Principal
In 2021 we saw many disruptions to schools across NSW. I would like to thank 
parents/carers, students and staff for their adaptability to the rapid changes as they 
occurred. We welcomed new staff and at the end of the year farewelled staff.
 
I would like to thank all the staff and students for their implementation and 
cooperative approach to the introduction of the new phone policy this year. 87% 
of students complied immediately and I congratulate them for that. Some of the 
positive comments from students included feeling their classrooms were more 
settled; more learning was taking place and the teacher did not have to have 
arguments with students. Some comments from staff included their observations 
of more attentive students in classrooms; less confrontation with students and les 
students using their phones in the playground at recess or lunch. Subjects where 
the needed to use the phones for Apps such as Chemistry, Photography did so with 
compliance by students to only use their phones for the activity prescribed by the 
teacher. The success of the cooperation led to the policy being extended through 
until the end of 2021 and will continue in 2022.

For the first half of the year there were many successes by a variety of sporting 
teams and individual athletes. Our thanks go to staff who coach, students who 
represented with such great respect for their opponents, and parents who 
assisted with transport. On a cultural note our Aboriginal Dance Groups were busy 
performing at a variety of community events and supporting other schools including 
preschools. Their sharing of Biripi language and culture led by Uncle Russ, Benn 
Saunders, Tannika Lewis, Mikah Gibson and Josh Wood is extremely valued. Year 7 
also had an “On Country” excursion to Saltwater where they took part in workshops 
to reinforce what they had been learning in class this term.

There was great news for the school in the area of a technology upgrade through the 
Rural Access Gap Strategy. All of our ageing smartboards are to be replaced, as well 
as additional laptops for students and staff to ensure equity of access to technology 
across the school. We look forward to the installation and use in 2022.

Year 12 students once again were disrupted by the pandemic with the school in 
Lockdown for 4 weeks in Term 3. Not to be deterred they engaged in online learning 
and returned to school in Week 10 and then again for 3 weeks in Term 4.  They were 
well supported by teaching staff and the Senior Prep Team to not only complete 
tasks but to prepare for post school through individual interviews with our amazing 
Careers Adviser, Glen Bowman.

Another schoolwide focus began in Term 3 with the engagement of an Attendance 
Officer. Mrs Umbers worked with families and students to raise the attendance rates 
of individual students to ensure their access to education would lead to improved 
learning outcomes. There were some very positive results. This will continue into 
2022.

I would like to congratulate all students for their resilience over 2021 and also 
acknowledge those who through diligence received Awards at Semester and End of 
Year presentations.

I would also like to thank parents for your ongoing support of the school throughout 
another disrupted year.

I wish everyone a wonderful, restful and safe break over summer and look forward 
to a bright new year in 2022.

Allison Alliston
Executive Principal

Upcoming Events for 
Term 1 2022

Years 7, 11, 12 Return Tues 1st February 

Years 8, 9, 10 Return Wed 2nd February

Year 7 Swim Assessment Wed 2nd February 

School Swimming 
Carnival 

Friday 11th 
February 

Immunisation Day 1 Thurs 24th 
February 

School Photos Mon 7th March 
Harmony Day Mon 21st March

Last day Term 1 Fri 8th April 
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YEAR 12 CLASS OF 2021
CONGRATULATIONS to the graduating year of 2021

We are so proud of you all and wish you the very best for the future
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2021 / 2022 Captains and Student Representative Council 2021 / 2022 Captains and Student Representative Council 
Jackson Allan
Stevie Heinz
Murribi Lester 
Ruby McNeil 
Frazer Merrick
Bonnie Uwland 
Evie Barton 
Olivia Dawson
Samantha Hollis 
Amity Burke 
Timothy Clare 
Charlotte Cronk 
Ffion Davy 
Isaac Davy 
Hannah Dignam
Joshua Hopkins 
Benjamin Hunt
Grace Lambert
Samuel Croker
Brady Cross 
Kathryn Fletcher

Will Lyons
Samira Mitchell 
Jessica Osmond-
Dreyer
Ryan Shakeshaft
Megghan Thomas 
Navren Willett
Lily Andrews 
Makyah Cusbert 
Oscar Holt 
Brock Hyson 
Dinara Jayarathna 
Keira Kelly 
Warrun Krautloher
Irene Ling 
Laurah Powell 
Madeleine Prowse 
Ethan Ruprecht 
Emma Shoesmith 
Jamie Smith 
Eden Taaffe 

Irene Ling 

   Eden Taaffe 

Madeleine Prowse 

Warrun Krautloher
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During Term 3, the Taree High School attendance focus was to encourage students whose 
attendance was between 80 – 90% to improve by at least 5% by the end of term. Students who 
attend more regularly achieve more learning, more socialising and more growth in their lives 
than those who do not. Students who achieve their goal were to be rewarded with a special 
lunch.
Most students involved in these small focus groups improved their attendance. Not all 
achieved their goal, however, all improvement deserves a reward.
Due to school closures and other COVID related issues, we were unable to reward successful 
students with the lunch. Instead, every student with improved attendance involved in these 
focus groups will receive a movie voucher to Fay’s Twin Cinemas. These rewards will be 
distributed before the end of the term.
The end-of-year trip for those students reaching an attendance rate of 95% and above has not 
been able to proceed due to COVID restrictions.
We look forward to a positive start to the 2022 year with all Taree High students attending 
every class, every day.

AT T E N DA N C E
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Year Advisor’s Reports 
Year 7 

January 29th 2021… a day of 
significance, a beautiful summer 
day, an exciting yet scary day… 
this day was year 7’s first day at 
Taree High School. Believe it or 
not, this was the very first time 
that any of our awesome learners 
stepped foot onto THS. This was 
thanks to the world pandemic 
known as COVID-19. So after 
lockdown, virtual tours of the 
school and many, many sleepless 
night, we did it, we finally made it 
to high school!!
Year 7 is scary – meeting a whole 
bunch of new people, trying 
to remember our new friends 
names, giving our loved ones 
hugs and kisses as we stepped 
into school… But shortly we 
realised that it isn’t too bad, in 
fact high school is pretty cool, and 
how can it not be with Mrs Kirby 
and Mrs Fuller as the best two 
Year Advisors ever!!!

After meeting our new teachers 
and friends, we began our 
adventures here at THS. First 
stop, the swimming carnival and 
seriously those PDHPE guys do 
an awesome job and make this 
day so much fun. We all dressed 
up and had so much fun… Does 
anyone remember Miss Shield 
salmon shoes?? They were 
insane!! Speaking of fish, Rosalie 
Eggins and Evan Thomas, did you 
guys see them swim?? They were 
so fast!!! Great job you guys!!!

A few weeks later, we ran straight 
up and down the riverbank 
for our first high school cross 
country. It was a nice day, and the 
scenery was on point. 
			 

	

Rosalie Eggins, Bonnie Uwland 
and  Evan Thomas ran super-
fast, are any of them related to 
the flash?? Then not too long 
after this, our beloved town was 
surrounded by floods, and it was 
deemed not safe for us to come 
to school for a few days.
Super busy and crazy start to the 
year. But we didn’t stop there, 
the Aboriginal team at THS, our 
POD teachers and 
Mrs Kirby took us out to 
Saltwater Reserve to learn more 
about how the Biripi people used 
the land we live one and Tennika, 
our Aboriginal Education Officer, 
cooked up a storm… that emu 
was so good!!

Our learning continued and 
it was great, we had heaps of 
fun – especially when we got 
to make paper aeroplanes 
and throw them around, for 
educational purposes of course. 
We enjoyed our first spirit day, 
had a dance, then it happened 
again LOCKDOWN!! This meant 4 
weeks engaging with our teachers 
online, thankfully we had plenty 
of practice from the year before. 
But before we knew it, we were 
straight back at it again… anyone 
else feel like they can take on the 
world after this insane year??

What a year we have had 
together, and this is just the start. 
We are super excited to see what 
year 8 bring, hopefully no more 
lockdown. United and together, 
Nyiirun ngarra wakulda (we learn 
as one).

Mrs Kirby & Mrs Fuller 

Remembrance Day 2021
On Thursday 11th November, Taree High School Captains 
and Vice Captains laid a wreath at the front of the school 
in memory of those who sacrifice their lives to serve our 
country.

LEST WE FORGET
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Year Advisor’s Reports 
Yr 9

What a year it’s been for Yr 9 in 
2021! Since taking over the role 
from Mr Collier at the start of 
the year, it’s been a pleasure to 
get to know most (not all) of Yr 9 
outside of the classroom as part 
of my role as Year Advisor. What 
I’ve seen from the cohort during 
the year has for the most part 
been one of personal growth 
and maturity, as they deal with 
the changes the pandemic is 
constantly throwing at them as 
a school community but also 
within the wider community. 

Online learning had its 
challenges and it was difficult for 
students to get motivated and 
engage with the work. I know 
I was also struggling, sitting in 
front of a computer all day long. 
It was, however, fantastic to see 
so many of you on the first day 
back at school after lockdown. 
Aside from the difficulties this 
year, there have been some 
opportunities for students to 
excel in their sporting, academic 
and creative realms. Starting 
off with the swimming carnival 
at the start of the year. It was 
great to see so many of you get 
dressed up as well as compete. 

Unfortunately, we didn’t get 
a chance to hold our athletics 
carnival this year (2nd year in a 
row) but hopefully next year we 
won’t experience any issues. 

The best part of my year so far 
was Spirit Day. Seeing many of 
you dressed up and just having 
fun was fantastic. Whether it 
was racing on the inflatables, 
‘Just Dancing’ or dressing up in 
the library, rocking out at the 
social or fighting against your 

friends in the ‘Nerf’ wars with 
Mr Gollan in the hall. It was an 
awesome day and one I look 
forward to next year.

So, as the year draws closer to 
the end and you pass the half 
way point in your secondary 
schooling, just know that 
overcoming the challenges of 
2021 while they may be hard, 
upsetting and just plain crazy, 
will make you all stronger and 
more resilient for the future. 

Enjoy the rest of the school year, 
have fun, try your best and let’s 
bring on 2022!

Mr Hunt \m/\m/

Year 8 

Not So much the new fish in 
the pond any more with the 
introduction of the new year 7’s, 
Year 8 is now one step up the 
high school ladder. With a bang 
to the start of the year we were 
off to the swimming carnival. 
Water fell from the sky, the pool 
and super soakers. Crazy outfits 
were all the rage with a lot of fun 
and competitive swimming also 
in the pool.

Then school photos were a 
chance to update the roll call 
photos and how much we 
have grown! Coming up to the 
Easter holidays, year 8 went 
on an energetic adventure to 
Delhuntie Youth Park where we 
had our resilience and team 
building skills tested with fun and 
adrenaline invoking challenges 
to get through. A great day in 
Bulahdelah had by all including 
the”interesting” music and 
volume in the bus on the way 
back home to Taree High.

Athletics carnival was a moving 
goal post this year due to all of 
the local area sporting fields and 
Taree being flooded. Although 
we couldn’t have a whole 
school carnival, the PDHPE 
team managed to run all events 
through creative use of our 
outdoor spaces with those who 
were willing to challenge past 
records. With Sydney going into 
lock down, it was only a matter 
of time before the surveisous 
sickness challenged our LGA 
and we had to power through 
5 weeks of online learning. It 
was great to be able to have the 
chance to see year 8 for a week 
before the holidays and I could 
see that the chance to 

be able to talk to each other 
face to face bought back a much 
needed human interaction for all 
that had been missing the social 
aspect of school. 

Term 4 and the year is coming 
to an end fast now. Finishing 
assignments due, writing reports 
and heading for year 9 in 2022. 
May the force be with you, 
year 8, you have been able to 
navigate with your teachers 
through this mixed up year and 
I’m looking forward to continuing 
the adventure throughout year 9 
in 2022. 

Mr Warburton
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Year 10 

Year 10 have had a fabulous first 
half of 2021 with much praise 
being given to the cohort for their 
resilience. They have welcomed 
many new students into the year 
group this year and its has been 
great to see social kindness being 
embraced.

Year 10 have been proudly 
wearing their new School T-shirts. 
The Shark, designed by Uncle 
Russell Saunders, Ben Saunders 
and myself specifically for this 
year group, represents their 
resilience and strength.

We have seen a great number of 
students achieve traineeships and 
apprenticeships this year thanks 
to the dedication of our career’s 
advisor 
Mr Glen Bowman.

I have no doubt our Year 10’s will 
continue the positive trajectory 
they are on for the remainder of 
2021.

Mrs Honess 

Year Advisor’s Reports 
Year 12

What else can be thrown at 
us? All of Year 12 have felt 
their world fall apart over the 
last two years. However, the 
resilience demonstrated by the 
determination of students to 
get out of bed day after day, 
week after week following the 
latest disruption and chaos 
is amazing! To continue to 
plod along, studying hard and 
exceeding expectations across 
their subjects, is a credit to each 
of these young people. Some 
have been less enthusiastic 
about school and learning in 
online yet continue to be a part 
of school life and the community 
surrounding Taree High. 

This year has been a greater 
challenge than the last. There 
continues to be niggling issues 
that impact the cohesiveness 
of these students, but the 
pandemic has wiped away 
differences and brought them 
together as one to ensure their 
last secondary year is a success. 
As these students step towards a 
new and challenging post-school 
life, they are focused on their 
goals and the strategies they 
need to reach those goals.

Once again, I thank our students’ 
parents and carers for their 
continuous, loving support 
and for working with the staff 
to maintain a safe and happy 
educational environment within 
our school. As Department of 
Education and Department of 
Health orders eliminate the 
opportunity for traditional 
graduation and presentation 

ceremonies, new challenges are 
overcome, and new traditions 
formed.

May I draw upon the wisdom of 
the famous, Nelson Mandela, 
former President of South Africa. 
“What counts in life is not the 
mere fact that we have lived. It 
is the difference we have made 
to the lives of others that will 
determine the significance of 
the life we lead.”  The difference 
each and every one of year 12 
has made to the lives of others 
here at school, to your family 
and friends, to those with whom 
you have contact elsewhere in 
the community, has gone a long 
way to defining who you are 
today.

It has been a pleasure to be the 
Year 12 advisor to this group of 
mature, fun-loving students and 
I look forward to hearing about 
their lives and experiences after 
2021. 

Mrs Umbers, Mrs Last & Mrs 
Reading 
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S U P P O R T  U N I T 
Awesome work from students in Technology Mandatory making Monsters. Super proud of their work and thank you to 
Ms Tate and Support Unit 3 Staff. 

The Support Unit MC Class have been working on 3D puzzles based on the Game of Thrones Series, and built the Taj 
Mahal.  Great Work MC Class 
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Uncle Russell Saunders and our Aboriginal Education Team together with students have been busy working on the 
mural down in D Block, "A Story on Country". The mural shows the river flowing through our Country, the mountains 
and the story of Bilinga the magpie, how it got it's colour.

Aboriginal Eduation 

NAIDOC 2021 - HEAL COUNTRY
Taree High School students and staff were treated to an amazing NAIDOC assembly Monday 6th December. Our 
Aboriginal Dance Group performed several dances, Super Deadly Awards were presented and many other songs and 
performances were enjoyed by all.
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S C I E N C E  
ROBOTICS

“Students from Years 7 and 8 participated in a week of robotics with our Artec robotics kits from EduTech. 
They covered a range of skills including designing, building and coding their robots to do various jobs, all whilst 
collaborating with their peers. The students built some unique robots of their own design while learning how they 
work, before competing in a small challenge to move coloured blocks between two stages. A special thanks to Mr. 
Fryatt for his enthusiasm filling in as a supervising teacher.”
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C A PA  
Year 9 Visual Arts have taken on the role of Street Artists this Term. They became modern day "modenarros" chalk 
artists featuring in their own chalk art festival developing designs for the public. Their underground art continued with 
them popping up a Guerrilla Garden in D Block adding colour and life to the gardens. Keep your eyes peeled as you 
never know what they will do next! Well done Year 9 - you have had a fantastic Visual Arts year despite all that has 
happened.

Mrs Pellew
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C A PA  

YEA
R 9 CHALK

 ART 

Emily Oades 
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Year 12 completed their Visual Arts studies with a vast selection of fantastic Bodies of Work. Featuring expressive 
forms including painting, drawing, sculpture and collection of works, their final pieces showcased the talent of the 
students. Well done Year 12 and best of luck for the future.

Mrs Pellew

C A PA  

Hope Napier 

Zara Lyons 

Courtney Walsh  

Emily Oades 
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Mrs Honess is super excited this term to show just some of the incredible compositions being created across 
the Photography and Digital Media classes. Students have used this creative outlet as a way of expressing their 
experiences this year and finding beauty in the everyday.

C A PA  

PHOTOGRAPHY & DIGITAL MEDIA  
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TA S  
Year 8 Technology Mandatory, Crazy Milkshake 
Assignment
Miss Speers and year 8 had fun making crazy dairy 
milkshakes and decorating with crazy taste sensations.

Tilley Hunter and Clay Tyler of Year 12 Industrial 
Technology - Wood made these awesome wood designs 
for their Major Projects. 

Tilley - Table and Seats 

Clay - Coffee Table 

Mr Reay’s Year 7 Class made Dice pen Mr Reay’s Year 7 Class made Dice pen 
holders this semester. holders this semester. 
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ta s
2021 Semester Two WOODWORK. 
Year 8 Decorative Trinket Boxes. Students from Design & Technology 2 and Design & Technology 4 embraced the idea 
of making these boxes. These Students produced some outstanding pieces, well done.
Mr Reay. 

Billy Buck Finn Pilgram 

Jordan Fletcher Lucia Davies 

Nelly Bischofberger Noah Jenkins

Olivia Dawson

Sommer Abbott

Xavier Lewis 
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p d h p e 
On Friday 3rd of December Mr Abbott and Mr Gollan took a group of enthusiastic and very excited Outdoor Education 
students rock climbing in Port Macquarie at the Centre of Gravity. 

After a year of interruptions to the normal routine of excursions and exercises it was great to provide the students 
with an opportunity to try new experiences. 

All students seemed to thoroughly enjoy both rock climbing and lazer tag. Multiple students in this group attempted 
the roof line challenge overcoming the fear of being upside down and falling. Joshua Loshe came the closest to 
completing the challenge set down by Mr Gollan but ultimately Mr Gollan still reigns supreme. 

There was again some fierce challenges on the speed wall with eventual triumphs going to Sonny Scoble and Jessica 
Osmond-Dreyer with notable mentions to Ffion Davy and Ryder Eyb

All students are to be commended on their attitude and behaviour while on the excursion and a great day was had by 
all. 
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Year 6 students attended our school on Tuesday 23rd November for our annual transition day, with all students 
participating in plenty of activities including Culture, Science, Ninja Track course in the Gym and several other 
activities. It was a fun and enjoyable day and we look forward to welcoming you all to Year 7 in 2022.

Year 6 Transition Day
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This term we celebrated the Horror genre of Fiction and 
had a Horror trivia game – just in time for Halloween! The 
library was a dark and spooky place that day…
Upholding their status as reigning champions were the 
winners DASK and Dawn (Saffron, Dinara, Keira and 
Ashley)
Second place getters: Clay, Jessica, Amber, Mr Johnston 
and Sebastian.
In third place are the quiet achievers: Sophie, Rosalie, and 
Sam.

On Year 6 Transition Day the library was the venue for lots 
of fun and games as our wonderful SRC students led year 
6 on some games to encourage the mix of students from 
different primary schools. At the end of the day the Yr 11 
girls had some fun with Wii dance…

In week 7 we displayed Frogs in the library. Frog Week is a 
week to focus on these little amphibians and the role they 
play in our environment.
 

Our next display will be Christmas and holiday themed. 
Our volunteer Clay Tyler has been busy building a 
Christmas tree out of green books! Nice work Clay.

Happy holidays everyone.
Mrs Gillis, Teacher Librarian

L I B R A R Y
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L ov e  b i t e s  2 0 21
Week 9 we welcomed representatives from a range of external services to run Love Bites with our year 10 students. 

Love Bites is a respectful relationships education program for young people aged between 15-17 years. 

The day consisted of two interactive workshops, first workshop focusing on relationship violence and second on sex 
and relationships. Students had the opportunity at the end of the day to express what they had learnt through art, 
music or drama. Well done year 10 for being engaged, respectful and thinking outside the box with your wonderful 
creative pieces. 

Lastly, THS thank all external services for running Love Bites over the two days.
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Stakeholder kit  
2022 Regional Gap Year 

 
 

   
 

Regional Gap Year 2.0 
 

  
This image can be used alongside the copy 

School specific copy for inclusion in student letters / newsletters / 
emails 

 
Embark on a Regional NSW Gap Year and discover new places, make friends, learn new 
skills and create memories that will last a lifetime – while getting paid! 
Are you just about to finish school and looking for a job, or not quite sure what to do next? Are 
you looking to get a job in hospitality, tourism, agriculture or construction? A regional NSW gap 
year could be your answer! 

Earn good money while enjoying a unique work experience, meet new people and learn 
valuable transferable skills. Incredible hospitality, tourism and agriculture jobs are now available 
in some of the most beautiful parts of the state. So, if you’re thinking about a career in one of 
these industries, spending some time learning the ropes and filling out your resume in regional 
NSW, a Gap Year experience will give you a terrific head start.  
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Stakeholder kit  
2022 Regional Gap Year 

 
 

   
 

Not sure what career you’d like to pursue? Many of the skills you’ll learn on a Regional Gap 
Year are useful for all sorts of careers and jobs – like cash handling, communication, project 
and time management, leadership and customer service.   

The NSW Government’s Regional Gap Year Program provides a range of resources including 
information on available jobs, accommodation options, travel itineraries and support services in 
the regions so you can have the adventure of a lifetime in your own backyard. 

Don’t think you can commit to a full year in regional NSW?  You can still escape the hustle and 
bustle of a larger city for a three or six month stint and reap the amazing benefits of this 
program while creating life long memories. 

Do you want to continue learning while you’re living regionally? NSW Job Trainer is providing 
people aged 16-24 with fee-free courses in a range of areas including construction, coding, 
business, mental health and more. This is a fantastic opportunity to upskill as school or the 
university year comes to an end. These courses can be completed in regional NSW and can be 
accessed through the NSW Government Education website. 

To find out more about this exciting Office for Regional Youth program, visit 
nsw.gov.au/RegionalGapYear 

 

Parent specific copy for schools for inclusion in communication 
materials to parents and school newsletters 

 
Has your child just finished school or university and isn’t sure what to do next? Perhaps 
a regional NSW Gap Year is what they need!  
 
Is your child aged between 17-24, finishing school or uni and not quite sure what to do next? Do 
they want to work in hospitality, tourism, agriculture or construction? A regional NSW gap year 
could be your answer!  

Your child can earn good money while enjoying a unique work experience, meeting new people 
and learning valuable transferable skills. Incredible hospitality, tourism and agriculture jobs are 
now available in some of the most beautiful parts of the state. So, if you know someone thinking 
about a career in one of these industries, spending some time learning the ropes and filling out 
their resume in regional NSW, a Gap Year experience will give them a terrific head start.  

Many of the skills people can learn on a Regional Gap Year are useful for all sorts of careers 
and jobs too – like cash handling, communication, project and time management, leadership 
and customer service.   

The NSW Government’s Regional Gap Year Program provides a range of resources including 
information on available jobs, accommodation options, travel itineraries and support services in 
the regions so your child can have an adventure of a lifetime in your own backyard. 
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Stakeholder kit  
2022 Regional Gap Year 

 
 

   
 

They don’t have to do a full year in regional NSW to gain these amazing experiences. They can 
still escape the hustle and bustle of a larger city for a three or six month stint and reap the 
amazing benefits of this program while creating life long memories. 

If your child would like to continue learning while they’re living regionally, NSW Job Trainer is 
providing people aged 16-24 with fee-free courses in a range of areas including construction, 
coding, business, mental health and more. This is a fantastic opportunity to upskill as school or 
the university year comes to an end. These courses can be completed in regional NSW and can 
be accessed through the NSW Government Education website. 

To find out more about this exciting Office for Regional Youth program, visit 
nsw.gov.au/RegionalGapYear 

Copy to accompany social tiles 
You may wish to add the following information and/or videos to your own social media pages.  
 

Platform for 
use 

Media Ad copy 

Facebook 
Instagram  

Video 1  
https://vimeo.c
om/user/13896
7248/folder/67
77861 
 
 

Not keen to head on an overseas gap year just yet? 
������
��� We’ve got 
you covered! Take a Regional Gap Year - make memories, learn new 
skills and earn 
�� in our own backyard. 

Visit our site and learn: 


����������������� where work is available 


��� how to apply 


�������� adventures to take while on your gap year. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/regional-gap-year  

#RegionalNSW #RegionalGapYear #officeforregionalyouth 

 
Facebook 
Instagram  

Video 2 
https://vimeo.c
om/user/13896
7248/folder/67
77861 
 

Do you know someone who has just finished school or uni and isn’t 
sure what to do next?  

Perhaps a Regional Gap Year is what they need! 

Go on, give them a nudge and recommend an adventure of a lifetime 
right here in our backyard.  

https://www.nsw.gov.au/regional-gap-year  

#RegionalNSW #RegionalGapYear #officeforregionalyouth 
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Taree High School Year 7 Equipment Requirements 2022
General Requirements:

1 x USB (labelled with name)
Pens, HB Pencils, Glue, Ruler, Eraser, Highlighter

	
Learning PODS

1 x English A4 exercise book
1 x Maths A4 grid exercise book 1 x IBL A4 exercise book

1 x calculator:  Casio fx82-AU calculator (available at the front office)
1 x display folder

2 x whiteboard markers
Covered  in leather shoes for Science practicals

Please note students will need to replace books during the year as needed

LANGUAGE
1 x A4 96 Page Exercise Book   

1 x A4 20 Pocket Display

PD/H/PE
1 x A4 128 Page Exercise Book

1 x USB Stick, Highlighters, Glue, Pens, Pencils, Eraser, Ruler

MUSIC
1 x A4 48 Page Book with Manuscript

TECHNOLOGY AND APPLIED STUDIES (D&T)
1 x A4 20 Pocket Display Folder (Yellow)

1 x Apron (available at Front Office - $9.30)
USB Flash drive

Completely covered leather shoes, no mesh or canvas

VISUAL ART
1 x A4 Art Diary 60 Page (available at Front Office $4) 2 x 2B Pencils

•Please Note – all A4 Books need to have margins
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TAREE HIGH SCHOOL FACULTY REQUIREMENTS YEAR 8-10

The following table indicates the faculty requirements for the core curriculum areas. Students will be advised of their 
elective requirements once they commence their courses.

Faculty Year Book Size / Type Special Equipment

ENGLISH 8 - 10 2 x A4 196 Page Book 1 x Display Folder

MATHEMATICS 8 - 10 5mm Gird A4 Book Casio fx82-AU Calculator 
PLUS II, Protractor, Ruler, 

Scissors, Glue-stick, 
whiteout, Pens, 

Highlighters 

SCIENCE 8 - 10 A4 196 Page Book USB to store work

HISTORY/GEOGRAPHY 8 - 10 2 x A4 128 Page Book 2 x Display Folder, 
Gluestick, Pens, Pencils, 

Ruler, Eraser, Highlighters
USB

PD / H / PE 8 - 10 A4 196 Page Book Gluestick, Pens, Pencils, 
Ruler, Eraser, Highlighters

TAS (D&T) 8 - 10 A4 Display Folder Completely covered 
leather shoes, no mesh 

or canvas USB 

MUSIC / VISUAL ARTS 8 - 10 48 Page Manuscript Book / 
120 A4 Art Book (available 

at front office $4
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TAREE HIGH SCHOOL FACULTY REQUIREMENTS YEAR 11

The following table indicates the faculty requirements for courses studied.

Faculty Book Size / Type Special Equipment

ENGLISH 2 x A4 196 Page Book Folder, A4 Plastic Sleeves, Highlighters, 
Post it Notes

MATHEMATICS 5mm Gird A4 Book
1 x A4 196 Page Book

Casio fx82-AU Calculator PLUS II, Ruler, 
whiteout, Pens, Highlighters 

SCIENCE
Biology, Chemistry, Earth & 

Environmental Science, Physics 

A4 196 Page Book USB to store work

HSIE 
Aboriginal Studies, Ancient History, 
Business Studies, Modern History, 

Legal Studies, Retail

2 x A4 128 Page Book Gluestick, Whiteout, Pens, Pencils, Ruler, 
Eraser, Highlighters

USB

PD / H / PE
Fitness, Sport Lifestyle & Recreation 

2  x A4 196 Page Book Gluestick, whiteout, Pens, Pencils, Ruler, 
Eraser, Highlighters

TAS
Community & Family Studies, 
Construction, Exploring Early 
Childhood, Food Technology, 

Hospitality, Industrial Technology - 
Wood

A4 Display Folder 
1 A4196 Page Book

Completely covered leather shoes, no 
mesh or canvas USB 

CAPA
Ceramics, Music, Photography 

Video & Digital Imaging, Visual Arts 

48 Page Manuscript Book / 120 A4 
Art Book (available at front office 

$4

USB to store work 


